
 

 

Village of Biron 
 

Brush Pick-Up Policy 

 

Brush pile pick-up will be done during the last week of each month, April 

through October. In case of large storm events, this schedule may be 

extended.  Scheduled weeks are posted on Biron’s website. The last week 

of the month is determined by the week in which the final day of the month 

falls. 

Biron asks brush/limbs to be placed for collection no later than 7:00 a.m. on 

Monday of the schedule pick-up week. This will help with gas costs. Brush 

must be piled in one direction, with cut ends facing the road, and placed 

near but not on the road. Please limit brush to a maximum of 10 feet in 

length, 4 feet in height, and 6 feet in width. (10’L X 4’H X 6’H) Keep brush 

piles away from mailboxes, lawn ornaments, streetlights, signs, power 

poles or any other objects that would prohibit pick up. 

Biron brush chipper is limited to brush 6” in diameter. If you have tree 

limbs, logs, or brush that exceeds that, you will need to dispose of those 

items yourself. Passes for the City of Wisconsin Rapids compost site are 

sold at the Village Municipal Center.  The pass fee ($65 for 2024) is 

established by Wisconsin Rapids and allows disposal of lawn waste & 

brush of any size, as well as access to recycled black dirt/compost. 

Biron asks when removing an entire tree, residents contract the services of 

a professional tree service, and as part of that service to have the entire 

tree removed.  Biron’s brush pick-up program is for resident generated 

brush only, not contracted tree removal or trimming. If removing a smaller 

tree on your own, please check with the Village of Biron Public Works staff 

to determine Biron’s ability to assist in removing brush and limbs. It is likely 

the larger portions of the tree, such as the trunk and large limbs, will need 

to be disposed of by the resident. 
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